
June	8,	2022

Valley	Fliers	June	Board	Meeting


Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:30

Present:	Morrow,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Pebworth,	Walter,	Vader,	plus	7	members.


Approval	of	May	Minutes

Sean	moved	to	approve	the	minutes	as	corrected.			Alan	seconded.		The	motion	carried	unanimously.


Treasurer’s	Report		 	 

See	Alan’s	handouts.		It	was	a	weak	month	for	a	May,	though	a	lot	of	memberships	turned	over.		Question	from	the	
floor:	Do	we	have	any	openings?		Sean	said	not	at	this	moment.		May	was	down	about	20%	on	revenue	over	last	
year,	probably	due	to	the	weather	and	the	fact	our	most	popular	plane	was	not	available.		117’s	annual	repairs	
were	paid	out	of	last	month’s	maintenance	and	we	bought	a	lot	of	oil.		Cash	for	the	year	is	still	positive.		The	club	
is	still	healthy,	in	part	due	to	the	fuel	surcharge.		Sean	asked	if	members	should	purchase	fuel	if	they	find	cheap	
fuel	at	an	airport.		Alan	says	yes,	it	will	help	the	club,	though	the	member	is	only	reimbursed	for	the	price	they	
pay.		There	was	some	discussion	about	a	time	when	the	club	had	a	truck	at	the	airport	and	we	run	avgas	in	the	
172s..		Alan	also	presented	a	charge	and	table	of	the	planes’	hourly	rates	over	time,	which	prompted	a	group	dis-
cussion	of	fuel	prices.


Maintenance	Officer’s	Report

See	Jonathan’s	handout.

117	The	squawks	were	dealt	with	during	annual	as	well	as	new	seat	rollers	and	fixes	to	the	glovebox	and	doors.		
The	bulkhead	for	the	propeller	was	done	in	2015	and	old	washers	were	used	at	that	time.		Over	time	it	had	worn	
and	had	to	be	replaced.		Jonathan	asks	that	members	push	the	plane	back	with	the	prop,	not	the	spinner.

Commenter	from	the	floor	suggested	the	passenger	door	doesn’t	close	well	with	the	seat	fully	forward.		Jonathan	
suggests	members	squawk	any	issues	they	find.		He	tries	to	deal	with	them	as	quickly	as	he	can.		The	issue	with	
the	drip	from	the	vent	on	the	pilot’s	side	should	now	be	fixed.		There	may	still	be	a	fuel	leak	from	the	wing,	
Jonathan	noted	that	many	of	the	instruments	in	that	plane	are	due	for	overhaul.

though	a	lot	of	work	was	done	on	it	during	the	annual.		Jonathan	will	try	to	get	a	look	at	the	fuel	filler	neck.

9MA	Jonathan	is	looking	for	replacement	cowl	fasteners.		He	is	also	looking	for	an	issue	with	the	autopilot.		Alan	
says	it	sounds	like	an	issue	the	autopilot	has	always	had.		Commenter	from	the	floor	suggested	we	might	look	at	
the	turn	coordinator:	if	that	is	the	problem	it	will	be	a	simple	fix.		The	rib	and	skin	repair	is	mostly	cosmetic,	but	it	
is	still	on	the	list	to	check.

727	The	fuel	pressure	gauge	was	squawked,	but	the	issue	turns	out	to	be	the	fuel	pump	so	it	will	be	replaced.		
The	pilot	yoke	is	under	investigation.		Jonathan	is	looking	for	a	replacement	seat	retainer,	but	they	are	expensive.		
It	is	not	legally	required.		Until	we	can	get	a	replacement,	we	will	put	a	stop	at	the	rear	so	the	seat	doesn’t	come	
off	the	track.		Our	registration	for	727	has	expired,	but	we	are	working	on	it.		Commenter	from	the	floor	noted	
that	the	registrations	are	very	backed	up	and	if	we	call	Oklahoma	City	they	will	send	us	a	temporary	extension.		
Jonathan	has	the	number	to	call.		He	expects	we	can	finish	the	annual	in	the	next	week	or	so,	but	the	registration	
issue	may	leave	it	grounded	for	a	little	longer.

63S	had	a	hard	bounce	landing.		Jonathan	went	down	to	check	it	out,	and	someone	had	flown	it	not	seeing	the	
squawk.		It	flew	and	looked	fine.		We	may	do	the	glare	shield	and	windshields	in	September.		Commenter	from	the	
floor	suggested	the	vents	would	be	the	the	hardest	part.		Sean	suggests	if	we	fix	the	windshield	we	need	to	put	a	
placard	on	the	visors	to	warn	people	to	be	careful	not	to	scratch	the	window.		We	will	investigate	the	radio	issues	
as	soon	as	727’s	annual	is	complete.		Commenter	from	the	floor	noted	that	the	engine	is	getting	long	in	the	tooth,	
but	Lycoming	is	backed	up	a	long	time	on	engines.		If	63S’s	engine	is	using	a	lot	of	oil,	a	ring-flush	might	help	be-
cause	the	rings	might	be	bound	up	with	lead.		Alan	noted	63S’s	engine	was	rebuild	by	Jon	a	few	years	ago,	he	es-
timates	it	was	within	the	last	1000	hours	or	less.		That	rebuild	was	not	a	zero-time	overhaul.		It	has	been	just	over	
1900	hour	since	the	last	true	overhaul.		Jonathan	will	ask	Jon	about	the	work	he	did.		Given	all	that,	Alan	suggests	
we	should	start	talking	to	Penn	Yann	about	getting	on	a	waiting	list	for	an	engine.		Question	from	the	floor:	given	
the	rebuild,	are	we	concerned	about	that	engine?		Maybe	not.		Jonathan	also	noted	117	will	be	near	TBO	soon	too.




Alan	noted	that	purchase	of	two	engines	in	the	next	year	would	be	financially	difficult.		


Safety	Officer’s	Report

Shawn	mentioned	63S’s	glare	shield	is	becoming	an	issue.		Alan	suggested	throwing	a	cloth	over	it	might	be	a	
good	interim	measure.		Jonathan	says	any	fabric	must	be	fire	rated	and	you	must	make	a	logbook	entry	with	your	
pilot’s	license.		It	could	be	done	pretty	inexpensively,	but	would	not	be	an	FAA	approved	fix.		Jonathan	won’t	do	it	
himself.		Question	from	the	floor:	could	it	be	painted?		Answer:		we	don’t	know.		Alan	says	the	folks	who	redid	the	
interior	offered	the	legal	cloth.		Jonathan	says	we	have	that	fabric.		Jonathan	will	investigate	paint	as	an	option.		
We	might	also	be	able	to	do	it	if	we	need	to	open	things	up	to	deal	with	the	radio	issue.		Alan	suggested	we	might	
be	able	to	move	up	the	annual	date.		

Shawn	also	reminded	folks	to	clean	the	bugs	off	the	windows.		The	accumulation	can	be	dangerous.


Old		Business

Survey

See	Sean’s	handout.		We	had	52	responses	which	is	a	very	high	return	rate.		Spending	priorities	for	the	club	were	
split	pretty	evenly	across	the	options.		

The	membership	seems	set	to	be	pretty	stable.		

Most	members	think	the	bar	for	entry	to	the	club	is	at	the	right	place.

Most	members	like	idea	of	social	events.		

Mandatory	checkouts	were	pretty	universally	no.

Sean	also	reviewed	comments.		He	will	distribute	them	via	email	later.


New	Business

63S	Glare	Shield

The	glare	shield	was	discussed	during	the	maintenance	officer’s	report	above.


Potential	Club	Instructor	-	Dan	Anderson

Tabled	to	pursue	further	conversation	with	Mr.	Anderson.


Free	flight	hour	won	by:	Erica	Juberg

Meeting	adjourned	at:	7:49

Next	Meeting:	The	next	board	meeting	will	be	held	Wednesday,	July	13th	with	food	available	at	6:00	pm	and	
business	beginning	at	6:30	at	Trotters	Restaurant.


















